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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC 20013


Schools Committee Report

October 26, 2005

7 pm, Miner Elementary School

Committee Attendance: Commissioners Marc Borbely (6A06) and Mfon Ibangha (6A08), and Resident Member Audra LeBlanc (6A06)

Guests: Brenda Artis (6A07)

Absent: Committee members Andre Taylor (6A03) and Mark Laisch (6A05)

Ms. LeBlanc suggested putting together a summary sheet reviewing the grants that the ANC has awarded to school PTAs, to give to other PTAs in the area in case they have need of funds. She will contact Elizabeth Nelson, chair of the Outreach Committee, about putting something like this together.  

Commissioner Ibangha expressed interest in having the ANC continue to work on school facilities issues, as they remain a clear public concern. The committee agreed unanimously to ask the ANC to invite a speaker to its next meeting to update the ANC on the latest on the school modernization bill moving through the City Council.

The committee discussed DCPS's plans for Eastern Senior High School, at 1700 East Capitol St. NE, in ANC 6A08. Board member Tommy Wells has said he expects the school to undergo a reconstitution process next year. According to DCPS, a school undergoing reconstitution may be put under the control of a private management company, and/or its faculty may be radically revamped. The committee intends to devote its next meeting to the future of Eastern SHS. The committee will invite Cathy Reilly of the Senior High Alliance for Parents, Principals and Educators, Lee Glazer of Save Our Schools, DCPS Superintendent Clifford Janey, school board member Tommy Wells, Jacquelyn Williams, principal of Eastern, Marsha Kramer, Washington Teachers Union representative at Eastern, and parent representatives John Gibson and Mark Roy. The meeting will be held at a location close to the school, instead of at Miner Elementary School.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 30, at 7 p.m., instead of on the regular date of November 23, to avoid a conflict with the Thanksgiving holiday.
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